
MINUTES OF 
CITY COMMISSION MEETING 

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 2021, 5:30 P.M. 
CITY HALL, PIGEON FORGE, TENNESSEE 

 
 

Vice Mayor McClure called the meeting to order with the following in attendance:  
Commissioner Maples, Commissioner Ogle, Commissioner Watts, City Manager Teaster, 
Assistant City Manager Brackins, City Recorder Clabo, City Attorney Rowell, and interested 
citizens. Mayor Wear was absent. 

 
Vice Mayor McClure opened the meeting and led in the pledge of allegiance. 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

 
The minutes were unanimously approved following motion by Commissioner Maples 

and second to motion by Commissioner Watts. 
 

Mayor Wear asked if there were any comments from citizens. 
 
 No comments were received. 
  

The authorization for the payment of bills was presented for approval. On a motion 
by Commissioner Ogle, second by Commissioner Watts, it was unanimously approved to 
accept the bills as presented. 
 
Old Business 

 
Ordinance No. 1119 to adopt new court costs was presented on the second reading. 

City Attorney Rowell presented. On a motion by Commissioner Maples, second by 
Commissioner Ogle, and with all voting “aye” the motion was approved on the second 
reading. 

 
New Business 

 
Discussion and consideration of bid to purchase uniforms for the public works, 

building maintenance, and parks/grounds departments from Read’s Uniforms was presented 
for approval. Public Works Director Miller presented. On a motion by Commissioner Watts, 
second by Commissioner Maples, it was unanimously approved to accept the proposal as 
presented.  

 
Discussion and consideration of bid for the Broady Hills Lift Station upgrades for the 

sewer department from Southern Constructors was presented for approval. Cory Newman 
with LDA Engineering presented and recommended the bid in the amount of $770,000. On a 
motion by Commissioner Ogle, second by Commissioner Maples, it was unanimously 
approved to accept the request as presented. 
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Manager’s report included the following: 
 
1. There will be a planning commission meeting on September 28, 2021 at 3:00 

p.m. in the council room at city hall. 
 

2. There will be a public hearing on Ordinance numbers 1117 and 1118 on 
October 11, 2021. 

 
3. The National Quartet Convention is underway and they have just agreed to a ten-

year contract. 
 
Vice Mayor McClure asked for comments from the board. 
 
Commissioner Maples expressed gratitude on 10-year contract with NQC. 
 
Having no other comments received, the meeting was duly adjourned at 5:40 p.m. 
 
 

     APPROVED: ______________________ 
         MAYOR 
 
 
ATTEST: _________________________ 
               CITY RECORDER 


